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	1.0 
	Background 



	1.1
	Following the demise of RR Richardson our last term contractor, the Directors Group with support from lead board member Ian Watts, have reviewed our position and forward requirements and as a result outlined below is our recommendation for consideration in taking the responsive repairs service forward over the next 5 years.


	2.0
	Recommendation

	2.1
	It was agreed at the last board that DG with support from the Lead Board member Ian Watts be tasked with presenting to the March Board meeting the preferred long-term solution together with the relevant action plan and timetable for securing a contract solution before the end of the 2015 – 2016 financial year.  The board is asked to approve the proposed procurement activities for the long term responsive repairs contractor.



	3.0
	Current position

	3.1

3.2
3.3

3.4


	We currently have a range of 14 subcontractors assisting us in delivering our responsive repairs services, these contractors have supported us from the 31st October 2014 and will do so on the present  interim agreement until 31st March 2015.

Whilst the service provision is currently meeting the majority of our requirements we are struggling without direct IT linkages in generating the correct levels of data that is needed to effectively manage performance and costs.

Paper invoicing and the regular provision of data that is outside of our system have served to frustrate our controls with what has been an excellent response to a very difficult position.

In terms of service delivery some of the supporting contractors have coped with  our requirements much better than others and to that end we have spoken to those who are falling short of our expectations and have let them go.



	4.0
	Way Forward

	4.1

4.2

4.3

4.4

4.5

4.6

4.7

4.8

4.9

	From the 1st April the intention is to have fewer contractors delivering our service, this will assist us in managing the process and achieving the data collection requirements that we desperately need.

As a result all contractors have been written to outlining our intentions for service delivery whilst we are undertaking the OJEU process to select the new term contractors for 2016 onwards.

We have invited them to meet with us to discuss their intentions and how they can meet our requirement to service our customers during the next 9 months (April to Dec), but at a cost and level of activity that may see them not moving any further forwards with us..

Those that can demonstrate to us their intentions, supported by their current performance will be given a chance to work with us until January 2016 and during this time we are hoping that they will recognise the opportunity they have been afforded and engage fully in the new tendering process.

On our part we will give them an opportunity to work in one of the two areas we are proposing to split our stock into, West or East. These will cover roughly 2000 units each and we are keen that they operate in the one that is closest to their current area of operations and company HQ / resources.

In addition we will give them some training in relation to the schedule of rates, best practises and pitfalls to assist them not only with more accurate invoicing but helping them to get the right prices together for their tender applications.

Overall our target is to get three reasonably sized contractors i.e with a turnover of £3m+ to get fully involved servicing our requirements in this 9 month period as a way of further testing our requirement.

The third contractor in effect would be a reserve contractor ready to step in to support or take over if one of the other two should fail. This contractor would be given limited work such as Communal repairs, Estate Improvements, Scheme service days, and the PIV activities..

We are therefore expecting the principal contractors to cover day to day responsive repairs, which include electrical and void activities, plus specialist works on windows, doors, clearance and roofing.



	5.0
	Tendering – OJEU

	
	Recently the rules for tendering under OJEU have changed and will impact upon our activities in the following ways:-

· shorter timescales

· new e-procurement requirements—it will be a requirement at day one that Official Journal of the European Union (OJEU) notices are submitted electronically and that the procurement (ie tender) documents are freely available online as from the date of the OJEU notice (the latter is a key point as it will require more up-front preparation in advance of the procurement starting)

· measures which should make it easier for SMEs to compete

· more scope to exclude bidders

· greater scope to incorporate sustainability measures

The difference between old and new processes are:-
Initial saving on actual PQQ and Tender periods will be lost by having to have all documentation (both PQQ and Invitation to Tender) available pre-publication of OJEU notice, instead of running concurrently with Notice publication and PQQ completion by potential bidders. 

Main driver for any exclusion to tender will be evidence of any termination of a contract within the last 5 years, the other new criteria such as turnover being limited to twice annual contract value has been adopted to encourage SME’s.
Our proposed timescales will be as follows:-

The OJEU notice will be posted in early May with a targeted date for tender completion at the end of September 15, giving a 3 month mobilisation period and a go live from 1st January 2016 with 2 main and 1 reserve contractor.

However one time constraint on both methods of procurement was the Section 20 consultation,. Further advice is being sought on this specific point and any risks in terms of delays to the process will be communicated..


	6.0
	Risk factors
The immediate risks associated with this rest with continuation of the good service currently provided with the interim providers, and to assist in the mitigation of these risks it is proposed that where possible we offer some security in the form of a temporary minor works contract with HHA for a period of 9 months.

	
	The second risk is the increased impact on HHA resources in the repairs and finance sections in dealing with “non” electronically processed invoices due to our IT system not being linked to these smaller contractors.  To mitigate this options are already being worked on where spreadsheet solutions could reduce data handling significantly and an additional 1.7 fte administrative resource in both responsive repairs and finance have been agreed .

Further risks are around the procurement process, this will be mitigated by specialist support from the Rand consultancy who are proficient in this activity and can demonstrate a good track record and cost for the service.
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